
 1 

  

Special Offering  

in February  
On Sunday, February 

12, we will receive 

our annual Heart Havens special offering.  

Heart Havens is a Virginia Conference 

Advance Special mission that provides 

residential support to adults with a 

developmental disability, but it’s so much 

more than just providing a house.  Heart 

Havens empowers people to discover what it 

is they love and then pursue it.  No matter 

what the goal is, Heart Havens is all about 

helping the people they support find a way 

to make their dreams a reality.  Gifts we 

collect for Heart Havens allow them to 

continue providing a vibrant lifestyle for the 

people they support.  To learn more about 

Heart Havens and the Heart Havens homes 

around the Conference, please visit 

www.hearthavens.org.  

 

 

Boy Scout Sunday 
Boy Scout Sunday will be  

February 5.  Members of our  

Scout Troop will help lead  

our worship servvice.   

Come, and support our Scouts. 

 

 
“There is no exercise better for the heart 

than reaching down and lifting people up.”  
—John Holmes 

 

 

What we take for granted, 

many people do not have:  

warm house, hot water, food 

for meals, food in pantry and 

a full refrigerator.  It is hard 

to imagine being without  

these things.  But the reality is that 2 in 5 

American children do not have enough food 

to eat.  According to Feeding America, 13.1 

million children under 18 in the United 

States live in households where they are 

unable to consistently access enough 

nutritious food necessary for a healthy life.  

Members of our church have stepped 

forward to help change this reality for some 

students at Sontag Elementary.  Thank you 

Reverend Waller for organizing most of this 

mission.  Our contribution of two breakfast 

and two lunches plus fruit and juice boxes 

and snacks is a small step in the right 

direction.  

Many hands are involved; do not 

lose heart everyone will be needed: some 

now, some in the future.  The Feed the 

Children program has many components.  

There are shoppers, inventory persons, 

packers, delivery persons, a prayer team 

who prays for the progress of our mission, 

persons that donate money to achieve our 

success, and in-home experts providing 

relational, emotional, and spiritual guidance 

with the receiving families.  Thank you for 

making a positive change for a child in 

Franklin County.  Small steps can mean big 

change in the life of a child.  

 

THE TIE THAT BINDS 
Rocky Mount United Methodist Church 

35 North Main Street, Rocky Mount, VA  24151 

Phone: 540-483-5338  Fax: 540-484-1698   

E-mail:  admin@rm-umc.org   

Website:  www.rm-umc.org 

Our Mission:  “To Know Jesus and Share His Love” 

Will Waller, Pastor                                                       February 2017   

http://www.gbgm-umc.org/rockymt/
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Dear RMUMC,  
 

Recently, I discovered a new place (albeit, it is a really, really old place) in Southwest Virginia 

called The Great Channels.  The Great Channels are lodged high atop a mountain range only 

reached on a road with more twists and turns than a mystery novel.  After you park, you still 

have a 3-mile walk ahead of you on a boring forest road, steadily heading uphill.  Eventually you 

break through the rhododendron and see an ancient, rusted fire tower that you couldn’t pay me 

a million dollars to clamber up.  Nearby, there’s a burnt-out firewatcher’s residence on a rather 

unappealing cleared away space atop Middle Knob.  If you look ahead, you’ll see a small arrow 

pointing the way to the Great Channels.  All in all, this isn’t the type of introduction you’d expect 

to a magical place for hikers and wonderers galore.  

Moving forward, the trail closes in as it threads its way through the rhododendrons and 

mountain laurel.  You wonder, “Is this what I came all this way for?  Is there really something I’m 

moving toward?”  It’s about that time that your wandering and wondering reaches a fever 

pitch…and you discover a crack in the earth.  Below you, you gaze in and you realize that the 

place you drove, hiked, and clambered all this way for is really here.  

You’ve arrived at the Great Channels.  

The Great Channels are a series of mazes through sandstone boulders.  It is an adult 

playground of rock.  On that day, the Great Channels were a cool 20 degrees with snow falling.  

As I wandered the labyrinth of stone, snow cascaded down, blew through the rock hallways, 

swirling in each direction.  The Great Channels did not disappoint.  

As we break into 2017, we have expectations, hopes, and dreams.  We want to find our way to 

our own metaphorical Great Channels – a place we’ve dreamed of, worked for, hoped to reach.  

In our faith, our goal may be to pray daily, to memorize a chapter of Scripture, to serve in 

missions regularly.  The reality is the Great Channels may require some work on our part.  

We’ve got to drive the road that winds to get to the starting place.  The long uphill slog may 

never seem to end.  We might be confused by false summits and distractions aplenty.  

Keep going, church!  The Great Channels may be just around the bend.  And I promise you, 

they’re worth it.  In 2017, read, study, pray, and hope.  But whatever you do, keep going.  

In Christ, 
Pastor Will  
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United Methodist 

 Women 
  (Linda Walters,   

    President) 

 

After having to cancel our January 

meeting and program because of inclement 

weather, we look forward to our speaker for 

Monday, February 6, Cathie Cummins of 

Children’s Assistive Technology Services, 

an organization that rehabs and adjusts 

donated and procured equipment like toy 

vehicles, wheelchairs, etc. so that it can be 

used by children with physical disabilities.  

We have rescheduled our January program, 

Sherri Krause, President, Danville District 

UMW, for the May meeting. 

The UMW will continue to collect 

Labels for Education, soda can tabs, and 

stamps.  The boxes for these collections are 

in the hall to the left of the narthex on the 

windowsill near the mailboxes.  We can still 

accept Campbell’s labels as long as they 

have the small collection sticker on the  

bottom. 

Our #1 goal for 2017 is to continue 

increasing membership.  We welcome all 

women of the church to join us the first 

Monday of each month at 10:00 a.m. in the 

Assembly Room.  If you cannot attend 

daytime meetings, but would like to be a 

member, Linda will be happy to 

communicate all meeting and project 

information to you by e-mail.  We are 

willing to explore the possibility of an 

evening (maybe while your children are at 

Wonderful Wednesday?) or Sunday 

afternoon meeting for those who work 

during the week as well.  Please contact 

Linda Walters (540-346-2004, 

lindaw@shentel.net) or any other United 

Methodist woman if you are interested or 

have questions. 

 

 

United Methodist  

Men 
    

 

We will be delivering wood from 

Ferguson Lumber Company in February.  

Watch the bulletin for details.   

On Sunday, February 19 following 

the worship service, we will serve a meal in 

the fellowship hall for the church members 

and the special needs adults in the 

community.  We will be serving spaghetti, 

salad and dessert.  Donations will be 

accepted.  The United Methodist Men use 

these funds to support the Senior 

Scholarship program and other needs in the 

church and community.  Come out and 

support the UMM in this worthy cause. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday, February 23 and Tuesday, 

February 28, our church is in charge of 

serving lunch at Stepping Stone Soup 

Kitchen.  Please sign-up on the sheet posted 

on the bulletin board located at the steps 

going down to the preschool.  Thanks! 

 

Flower Chart 
There are still many  

Sundays available  

in 2017 to reserve 

your special Sunday  

to provide altar  

flowers during the worship service.  Also, 

remember that the piano is available for an 

arrangement should there be two individuals 

interested in the same date.  You will be 

responsible for ordering the flowers.  Call 

the church office or stop by the chart on the 

bulletin board that is located at the steps 

(that go down to the preschool) to reserve 

your special date. 
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This year we will celebrate  

Ash Wednesday on March 1 

at 7:00 p.m.  Ash 

Wednesday is the first day of 

Lent and occurs forty days 

before Easter (excluding Sundays).  Ash 

Wednesday gets its name from the practice 

of placing ashes on the foreheads of the 

faithful as a sign of repentance.  

Traditionally, the ashes are gathered after 

the Palm Crosses from the previous year's 

Palm Sunday are burned.  In the liturgical 

practice of some churches, the ashes are 

mixed with olive oil which is then used by 

the clergy person presiding at the service to 

make the sign of the cross upon the forehead 

of each of the worshipers.  As he does so, he 

recites the words: "Remember that from dust 

you have come, and to dust you shall return.  

Repent and believe in the gospel." 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Again this year during the season of Lent, 

you are invited to select a Lenten Friend.  

Envelopes will be available on Sunday, 

March 5, and will contain the name of a 

church family member who is either shut-in 

or in need of some special care during Lent.  

You are asked to pray for this person and 

extend other kindnesses such as a personal 

call, a greeting card, or other special treats.  

Thank you! 

 

 

 
“Patience with others is love, patience with 

self is hope, patience with God is faith.”  
—Adel Bestavros 

 

 

Our church will be 

partnering with our 

fellow Christian 

brothers and sisters at 

the Christian Church,  

First Baptist Church of Rocky Mount, Rocky 

Mount Church of the Brethren and St. Francis of 

Assisi Catholic Church to provide Lenten Lunch 

Worship throughout the season of Lent (the six 

weeks prior to Easter).  These lunches will occur 

at noon at our various churches from March 1-

April 5 (we're excluding Holy Week from the 

Lenten Lunches).  We'll host the churches for 

worship and lunch on March 29.  Make plans to 

be a part of these worship services.  Lunch is 

free, with a donation going to local charities 

during worship.  Thank you to the United 

Methodist Women for providing the food.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

All women of the church are invited to the 

Ladies Bible Study that begins March 7.  

We will be studying “A Woman’s Heart: 

God’s Dwelling Place” by Beth Moore.  We 

will meet 9:30-11:30 a.m., in the Assembly 

Room (Redeemer’s SS Classroom).  Books 

will cost $16 per person.  Please notify 

Linda Walters (540-346-2004; 

lindaw@shentel.net) or Peggy Hodges (540-

483-0771; peggyjhodges@hotmail.com) as 

soon as possible if you plan to participate so 

we can order books.  Invite your friends and 

family to come too! 

  

 

New Members! 
On January 15, we  

welcomed Emily Waller 

by transfer of letter from 

Beulah UMC. 

 On January 29, we welcomed Keri 

Jackson by transfer of letter from Del Ray 

UMC. 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lent
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Easter
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Palm_Sunday
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sign_of_the_cross
mailto:peggyjhodges@hotmail.com
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Vital Congregation Statistics for December 

 

 

I. Finances—Church Operating Budget 

Amount Brought Forward From 2015              $21,377 

Budgeted Offerings Expected to Receive through 12/31/16   $269,060 

Actual Offerings Received through 12/31/16              $257,753 

Budgeted Expenses Expected to Spend through 12/31/16   $268,607 

Actual Expenses Paid through 12/31/16            <$263,940> 

Ending Balance, 12/31/16                $15,190 

II. Average Worship Attendance = 148   

Average Sunday School Attendance = 48  

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Building in Faith: 

 

Pledges - 429,968.00 

2014      - 196,834.34 

2015      - 146,043.56 

2016      - 118,495.50 

 

Total - $461,373.40 

 

 

Faith to Finish: 

 

Pledges – $194,163 

 

 

As of December 31, we owe $271,000 on the loan. 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Giving credit where due? 
 

Running late for a meeting, a man circled the block, looking for a place to park. Desperately,  
he raised his eyes toward heaven and prayed, “Lord, if you’ll find me a parking spot, I promise  

I’ll start going to church again.”  
 

Just then, a car pulled out of a space right in front of the man. “Never mind,” he said to God.  
“I found one!” 
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Youth News 
(Lindsey Lumley,   

Coordinator of  

Youth and Children’s   

Ministries and Joshua 

Banks, Asst. Coordinator) 

 

RMUMC friends, 

 

February is here already?!?!  I can 

hardly believe it!!  This year is already 

flying by.  The youth and children at 

RMUMC have been having a wonderful 

time this past month.  The youth just 

participated in the Danville District Youth 

Kickoff and a wonderful time was had by 

all!  We ate, played laser tag, worshipped, 

and got to hear Pastor Will preach.  What 

can be better than that?  We also had a 

wonderful time at our Christmas party at the 

end of December.  We went out to lunch, 

came back, did a white-elephant gift 

exchange, and then walked up to Pastor Will 

and Emily’s house for cookies, punch, and 

fellowship.  So much fun!! 

Looking forward, we have a lot of 

things to be excited about!!  In February, we 

will be getting back into the routine of our 

normal weekly youth meetings, and we are 

super excited!  We meet every Sunday night 

from 5:30-7:00 p.m.  Come check it out!  

We have food, games, lots of laughs, and we 

learn about Jesus!!  For the month of 

February, we will be talking about love – 

God’s love for us, and our love for others.  

At the end of February, we will be 

participating in the Fusion Retreat at Eagle 

Eyrie.  This will be a wonderful time of 

worship, learning, and fellowship.  Can’t get 

better than that!!  The Virginia Tech Wesley 

Foundation will be leading us in worship, 

and it is going to be awesome!  We will 

leave Friday afternoon and return Sunday 

morning.  

As always, please keep us in your 

prayers!  If you are interested in getting 

involved with the youth in some way shape 

or form-let me know!  We have plenty of 

opportunities for volunteering!  Hope 

everyone has a richly blessed February! 

Blessings,  

Lindsey and Josh 

 

Music Notes 
(Lynn Meeks, Director of Music  

   Ministries) 

 

Thank you to all the choirs 

and instrumentalists for  

sharing your time and talents to give us 

another inspiring Advent/Christmas season.  

All the music was awesome!!!  The cards 

and gifts from my choirs and my church 

family were so thoughtful.  Thank you so 

much! 

Wonderful Wednesday is back in full 

swing.  The children will be singing and 

playing hand chimes in February as well as 

during our special worship services in April.  

Look for more details in next month’s Music 

Notes.  Also, the Wonderful Wednesday 

volunteer schedule is posted on the music 

bulletin board in the hallway next to the 

Assembly Room as well as in the Wonderful 

Wednesday area on the fourth floor.  If you 

never signed up to help and would like to, 

please let me know.  We can always use 

more volunteers! 

Music for Chancel Choir has been 

chosen for Palm Sunday and Easter.  I am 

also planning a Good Friday musical drama.  

Now all I need are more singers!!!  If you 

like to sing but never thought about joining 

the choir, please prayerfully consider 

coming to rehearsal this Wednesday at 7:00 

p.m.  Not only are the anthems we offer 

each week another way we experience 

God’s Word, they speak to our hearts and 

opens them to the work of the Holy Spirit.  

There is a place for YOU in the Chancel 

Choir.  If you’d like more information about 

the choir, feel free to contact me. 

(continued on page 7) 
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The Jubilant Ringers will be playing 

for worship in February.  Bells will also be 

ringing during our Palm Sunday, Holy 

Week, and Easter services in April.  If 

you’re interested in playing with us, please 

let me know! 

Just a reminder…If Franklin County 

Public Schools are cancelled or dismiss 

early due to bad weather, we will not have 

choir rehearsal.  If there is a delay, we will 

practice unless you get a call.  If you are in 

doubt, you may call me (483-9799) or e-

mail me (music@rm-umc.org). 

 

Love and Peace,  

Lynn 

 

 

Little Lambs in the 

News 
(Jan Mohler, Director) 

 

  Are you getting the spring-

cleaning itch?  Are you ready to unclutter 

and get rid of some stuff?  Well, little Lambs 

is having a yard sale on April 1 and we 

would love to have your stuff to sell!  Please 

keep us in mind as you tidy up and check the 

bulletin for more information as we get 

closer.  If you have any questions, please 

contact the school or Christina Gibson. 

Our school took James 2:14-17 to 

heart and put our faith into action last 

month.  Together we collected 1 jacket, 1 

scarf, 46 hats, 46 pairs of gloves, and 48 

pairs of socks for the Jolly Jackets program 

in Franklin County.  The children were so 

proud to help their neighbors. 

Speaking of new friends, we will 

soon begin enrollment for next year's 

classes.  Please share a word about our 

school with family, friends and neighbors.  

 

               Blessings, 

Jan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to: 

February 2 Cole Holland 

February 3 Becky Newbill 

February 4 Jack Collins 

February 4 Cyn Fisher 

February 4 Suzanne Ross 

February 5 Avery Ardis Tosh 

February 5 Lera Gibson 

February 5 Dean Stone 

February 6 Dee Shoemaker 

February 7 Warren Damron 

February 7 James Peters 

February 8 Peggy Santrock 

February 9 Josh Gibson 

February 9 Eva Prillaman (90
th

) 

February 10 Darrell Prillaman 

February 10 Elisabeth Saldo 

February 14 Abigail Bennett 

February 14 Brian Hambrick 

February 15 Brandi Altice 

February 15 Annette C. Board 

February 15 Kelly Geisler 

February 15 Silas Gibson 

February 17 Rebecca Dillon 

February 17 Jill Perdue 

February 18 Bill Beck 

February 19 Martha Sue Gibson 

February 19 Bruce Hodges 

February 21 Adam Cundiff 

February 24 David Clements 

February 24 Rowan Eitner 

February 26 Mildred Dillon 

February 27 Abe Gibson 

February 27 Kathryn Lorens 

February 27 Mike Meeks 

February 29 Lindsay Smawley 

 

Happy Anniversary to: 

February 14 Tyler and Ti Godfrey 

February 15 Ron and Peggy Hodges 

mailto:music@rm-umc.org
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Prayer Concerns:   
Our country, those serving in 

our armed forces, and our 

church; Mark Newbill; 

Johnny Guilliams; Charlie &  

Eleanor Easter; Gary and Betty Hatfield; 

Martha Ann Naff; Mark Singleton; Martie 

Byrum; Jennifer Cooper; Kathy 

Cunningham; Don Applegarth; Johnny and 

Patsy Smith; Gabe Valentine; Patricia 

Perdue; Jennifer Braxton; Ethel Dent; and 

Jesse Roach.  

 

Forget-Me-Nots:    
Mildred Dillon; Marion Higgins; Margaret 

Linkous; Eva Prillaman; Ann Robinson; and 

Dot Wimmer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shirley Vaughn and Family in the death of 

her sister, Frances Whitaker. 

 

Family of Dr. Joe Hart who died on 

December 9. 

 

Family of Hilda Morris who died on 

December 11.   

 

Family of Nancy Hamlin who died on 

December 26. 

 

Family of Helen Cottle who died on  

January 16. 

“In death there is the resurrection.” 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
The family of Nancy Hamlin thanks you for 

the cards, food, thoughts and prayers on 

Nancy’s passing.  Special thanks to Shirley 

Vaughn and the Bereavement Committee. 

 

Thank you so much for your generous 

donation to Boy Scout Troop 456!  Your 

continued support of this group in so many 

ways is much appreciated. 

   Boy Scout Troop 456 

 

As the New Year begins, we want to 

take a moment to thank you for your gifts of 

love in 2016.  We are writing specifically to 

thank you for donating coats to children in 

need.  Because of your care and generous 

donations, our children are better served. 

 We are the recipients who see the 

excitement on the students faces as they 

receive a new warm coat!  Since you do not 

always see the fruits of your labor, please 

accept our deep gratitude and thanks for all 

that you do throughout the year.  We take 

our role as educators very seriously and we 

will work to make sure every child at 

Dudley learns well and also leaves prepared 

with reading and math skills, self-

confidence, respect, initiative, problem 

solving, and teamwork skills.  However, 

without adequate supplies, we cannot do our 

work effectively. 

 As educators, we are always thankful 

when our community works together to 

build a better future.  The best way to 

predict the future is to create it!  Thank you 

for helping us create a bright future for our 

Dudley students! 

  Lisa Newell 

  Principal, Dudley Elementary  
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Open Hearts… 

 

     Open Minds… 

 

          Open Doors… 

 

The People of the United Methodist Church 
 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH STAFF 

Reverend Will Waller, Pastor 

Lynn M. Meeks, Director of Music Ministries 

Valerie Latimer, Administrative Assistant 

Jeanne Banks, Music Accompanist 

Rebecca Goransson, Nursery Attendant 

Lindsey Lumley, Coordinator of Youth & Children’s Ministries 

Joshua Banks, Assistant Coordinator of Youth & Children’s Ministries 

(Church Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday, 9:00 a.m.–3:30 p.m.; Friday, 9:00 a.m.–12:30 p.m.) 

   

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE: 
10:00 a.m. Sunday School 

10:55 a.m. Worship 


